Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked for:
 

TROs – Putney Road

Your reply of 28th April appears to confuse requests for clarification and additional information which together have implications for the TROs, with objections to them or to the scheme itself. These requests are to enable me to assess the need for and adequacy of the TRO proposals, and therefore these matters are not closed, and the information is needed.

As you have declined to provide any answers to the questions I raise, the following request detailed below which is part of my original enquiry is now an FOI request and needs to be dealt with accordingly.

In order to be able to understand the impact of some of the changes since the original design, and the need for and likely impact of the TROs, I would like to you supply the following information from the traffic modelling for both periods modelled and in both directions of travel:

a)    The number of vehicles shown using the right turn from Saffron Lane

b)    The number of vehicles using Putney Road West as a through route on the link road

c)    The number of vehicles using Putney Road East as a through route on the link road

Separately, and in addition, 

d)    The number of vehicles using Putney Road West for local access to the business area

e)    The number of vehicles using Putney Road East for local access to the business area

I would also like you to supply details of the additional number of vehicles using Putney Road as a consequence of the closure of the right turn on Welford Road. This will not have been modelled in the original modelling for the link road, but should have been calculated as part of the modelling for the Freeman’s Common development. 

This information is needed before the TROs are advertised in order to allow time to understand its significance for the TROs so that I can comment on them accordingly. All of this information is relevant to the TROs, it already exist and it is readily available. I look forward to receiving it without delay, and in advance of the advertisement of the TROs.

Answer: Please find all the relevant information attached.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

